



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 10th September 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors John Hurley (Chairman), Peter Marriott, Pat Andrews, Geoff Hanson and F Wood
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillors R Allen, J Mason and 9 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – County Councillor R Wilson.
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Minutes – The Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th July were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
4) Presentation by Healthwatch Gloucestershire – The presentation has been postponed until the November meeting.

5) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues;

· G Hanson agreed to follow up on the repairs to the noticeboard.  
· The Clerk was asked to chase the response from Cllr Wilson with regards to the footpath repairs between Manor Fields and the Royal Oak.

· The hedge by the telephone box will be cut by the end of the month.

· Riparian owners responsibilities leaflets have been distributed.

· Volunteers have come forward to help P Andrews with the refurbishment of the telephone box.

· J Hurley had contacted the Conservation Officer at the Borough Council with regards to Gretton Farm and help is available once the owners have been identified.  A member of the public offered to check with the land registry.

· P Andrews had checked the salt levels and there is plenty in stock for this year.

· A meeting with stakeholders has been organised for 8.15pm on 8th October at the village hall and has been advertised in the recently distributed Parish Council Newsletter.
Outstanding actions from the working action list with regards to keeping footways clear, village gateways the Chapel of Ease are being actioned
b. Defibrillator update – The GVA gave consent for the defibrillator to be fixed to the hall wall under the porch.  The cabinet will be installed on 16th September and P Marriott will be receiving the defibrillator tomorrow.  RESOLVED:  Electrical works are carried out at a cost of £180.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.  P Marriott was thanked for all his work in sourcing the defibrillator.
c. Telephone box update – This was covered under Item 5a.
6) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Allen began by saying the current focus of the Borough Council is the proposed devolution.  Gloucestershire has put forward an expression of interest and this is being actively pursued by the 7 Councils, although elected members have reservations.
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7) Broadband
There is no further update.
8) Highway Matters

a. Flooding/drainage – P Andrews reported that Amey had cleared the drains and guttering between the railway bridge and triangle.  The drains would not be jetted unless there is evidence that a problem still exists.
(Cllr Mason joined the meeting at this juncture)

9) Review of External Audit report
The Clerk apologised for making an error on one of the figures.  The issues raised in the Audit report are being addressed and majority have already been actioned.  The Conclusion of Notice has been published.  

10) Review of Risk Assessment

RESOLVED: The risk assessment is approved.  RECORD OF VOTNG: All in favour.

11) Stakeholders meeting
An open meeting is scheduled after the GVA AGM meeting on 8th October.  The Parish Council will listen to the suggestions and take forward ideas for the budget setting process and for updating the Council Action Plan.  Invitations for the meeting will be sent out shortly.
12) Gretton Tower
A group of concerned residents have formed a Steering Group which will progress to a Trust.  J Hurley confirmed that the Parochial Church Council do own the building and are willing to sell it.  An information gathering meeting is being scheduled for 30th September for those who have expressed an interest in the project.  Conservation works are needed to secure the future of the Tower and hopefully they will be started by next summer.  P Andrews asked if there will be any financial implications for the Parish Council and J Hurley responded by saying a small contribution may be requested.
13) Process for responding to Planning Applications between Council meetings
Concerns have been raised that the majority of planning applications are dealt with outside public meetings under permissible emergency measures.  It was agreed that Extraordinary Council meetings will be arranged to discuss future planning applications, although some clerical issues are still to be agreed.

14) Planning
Gretton Parish Councils representations made since the last meeting;

15/00821/FUL – Erection of two storey rear extension and alterations to exiting dwelling to include the erection of 2 no. dormer windows on front elevation at Westerham, Gretton Road, Gretton – Object – The substantial two storey extension with a flat roof, although behind the house, would be highly visible from the main road and detrimental to the character of the area.  The Parish Council has no objection to an extension with a modified pitched roofline if it was in scale with the original building.

15/00880/CLE – Certificate of lawful existing development for residential dwelling (house not built in accordance with planning permission ref T.4883/C and T.4883/C/Ap) at Warren Farm, Gopshill Lane, Gretton – No comment.
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15/00897/FUL – Erection of a detached garage/garden store at 4 Stanley Cottages, Gretton Road, Gretton – The Council feel that this building is too big, and out of proportion with the house(s).  We would object to any intended commercial use.

15/00728/FUL – Demolition of existing bungalow and erection of replacement dwelling using salvaged materials at Greelands, Gretton Road, Gretton – No objection.

15/00766/FUL – Erection of single storey on front elevation, first floor extension on rear elevation, re-roofing of existing single storey extension and alterations and additions to existing fenestration at Farmfield, Gretton Road, Gretton - The Council do not object to the extension, however they do object to the design of the extension and request that more thought is given to the aesthetics of the front of the extension and that the careful design of the stone walls and mullions be matched by a pitched roof.  This would allow the extension to blend in more readily with the house and the village.  The current proposal in this particularly prominent location will be visually intrusive and is not acceptable.

15/00799/TCA – Trees (1) & (2) are conifers which we are proposing fell as they are blocking the light into the house due to their height and size.  Willow (3) to pollard the tree back to previous reduction points at 5 Barn Close, Gretton – No objection.
15/00782/TCA – T1 Silver Birch fell due to excessive shading and very close to adjacent silver birch in neighbours garden. T2 Rowan fell as dying. T3 Leyland Cypress, fell as oversized. T4 Conifer fell as blocks light and oversized.T5 Leyland Cypress fell as oversized and very close to house. T6 Conifer fell as leaning over public footpath. T7 Cherry, fell as root lifting drive. T8 Larch fell as getting to big and very close to garage. T9 Conifer fell as oversized and too close to garage at Lindisfarne, Gretton Road, Gretton – Object.  The Parish Council are concerned at the wholesale destruction of trees in an environmentally sensitive situation on what would appear to be a series of pretexts.
15/00784/TCA – Reduction of trees by half at Oak House, Greenway Lane, Gretton – No issues raised.
Planning applications for consideration

15/00908/FUL – Proposed 1 dwelling with garage, improved vehicle access servicing drive, parking and turning area (revised scheme) at Land adjacent Duglynch Lane, Gretton – As representations have been received from residents, a meeting is to be convened in October to discuss this complex application as Councillors require further time to review.
15/00695/FUL – Erection of a two storey extension following demolition of existing single storey extension together with the erection of a new detached garage and log store with associated works and retaining walls at Lynch Lane Cottage, Greenway Lane, Gretton – No comments.
Approvals granted by Tewkesbury Borough Council
Retention of existing garage in amended design with one bay removed and rear wall reconstructed in brickwork (revised scheme) at Manor Farm, Gretton Road, Gretton

Planning Enforcement
Tewkesbury Borough Council are investigating an alleged unauthorised access.
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Spitfire Homes 
The Chairman decided to deal with this item under Planning instead of Item 17. 
The Council has been approached for a meeting to discuss the application, details of which had been circulated in the Parish Council’s Newsletter.  Only a small number of comments had been sent to the Council.
A long discussion took place, where members of the public were asked to contribute.  The site has already been identified by the Borough Council as suitable for housing and there are concerns that if the development is allowed it would set a precedence for further development.

J Hurley has written to the Borough Council regarding the process and has yet to receive a reply.  Cllr Allen agreed to ask why a response has not been sent.

Many concerns were raised including capacity of the School, sewer system and the increase in traffic.  J Hurley stated that the calculation used by Gloucestershire County Council with regards to school numbers shows that there is sufficient vacancies to accommodate any extra children.

A discussion as to whether the Council should meet with the developers took place, with mixed views expressed.  

J Hurley summarised the discussions by stating that the Council has to reflect and represent the village and that the Council should meet with the developers to listen to the proposals.  There could be a number of practical gains for the village if the development does go ahead, however the Council will not support the scheme directly but will explore potential benefits.

RESOLVED:  A meeting with the developers is arranged and discussions will be reported at the next meeting.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

15) Appointment of Internal Auditor
The Clerk recommended that GAPTC are used again, as they produced a comprehensive report.  RESOLVED:  GAPTC are appointed to complete the Internal Audit.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

16) Financial Matters 
a. Internal check report – G Mason had completed the check for the first quarter and had identified that the telephone box needed to be added to the asset register.
b. Budget Update – The Clerk had circulated a budget v expenditure update as at 1st September 2015.  No concerns were raised.
c. Payments to be agreed
RESOLVED:  the following payments were authorised;
GVA



£60.00

Cheque 485

Hall room bookings

Community Heartbeat

£1,950

Cheque 486

Defibrillator


K Noble


£21.98

Cheque 487

Expenses


HMRC



£95.40

Cheque 488

PAYE Quarter 2


17) Information and Correspondence
a. Snow plough – The Chairman agreed this could be discussed due to the urgency.  A letter had been received from Mr Quilter stating that he is no longer able to use the snow plough or grit in the village.  P Andrews agreed to speak to Mr Quilter as this would cause a significant problem as the machinery is stored at Mr Quilter’s farm and the equipment is specific for Mr Quilter’s machinery.  This would be discussed at the next meeting.
b. Attendance at Remembrance Service and road closure – J Hurley will lay the wreath on behalf of the Council and P Marriott and G Hanson will organise the road closure and put out the warning signs in advance.  
c. SARA Tewkesbury – request for donation towards purchase of boat – Unfortunately funds were not currently available.
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d. Request to sign up to the Armed Forces Community Covenant – Councillors requested to see a copy of the Covenant.  This item will be added to the next meeting agenda.
G Mason had received a phone call earlier that evening from a resident expressing concerns regarding parking issues near Gretton Fields.  This matter would be discussed further once more information had been received.

It was noted that the verges and the triangle have recently been cut by Tewkesbury Borough Council.

The date of the next meeting is Thursday 12th November at 7.00pm.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.
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